Minutes from the

East Downtown Council Board of Directors Meeting

Thursday, June 9, 2011
First Covenant 2nd Floor Lounge Conference Room 810 South 7th Street

Present: Jim Norkosky, Carletta Sweet, Brian Maupin, Susan Braun, Dan Collison, Jan Gagnon, Tom Hayes, Jeff Anderson; and Contractor Diane Ingram. Absent: John Campobasso and Tim Tucker; Guest: Scott Barsuhn
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Introductions

Scott Barsuhn, owner of Barsuhn, invited by Dan Collison
Agenda
Revised per TH to add discussion re recording rules for board meetings to Other Business. Approved with revision (CS/JA).
Minutes
Minutes for the May 12, 2011 board meeting approved to file as written (TH/CS)
Treasurer’s Report
May 31, 2011 treasurers report reviewed and “4/20 deposit of $60” was questioned due to amount not matching description. It was discussed as most likely late lunch receipts instead of memberships and approved as amended. (TH/CS) Diane reviewed deposits submitted to Brian following the board meeting and discovered that the 4/20 date and description were for the previous month’s report and the date should have been 5/13 as on the bank statement attached to Brian’s report. A late lunch receipt was received from Doug Hoskin for $60 on 5/06 and given to Brian at the board meeting in May. There were no memberships received in May.
Brian reported that EDC’s consultant for taxes had filed an extension and was waiting on some clarifications from Brian and Diane on actual checks received and paid.

Membership Report

Dan and Scott Barsuhn presented a draft membership brochure. Scott will present a sketched map on the next proof. After Scott left meeting it was discussed and Susan suggested she had other photos that could be used. Diane to request verbiage changes for next proof re transit, map and key landmarks. It was agreed that the marketing committee should review this and give Scott final changes to be made so the brochure could be used with the July 16th membership drive mailing. Drafts of membership invoice and letter were accepted as submitted.
Member Event Planning
· Reviewed May 26 riverfront ruins tour:  It was agreed that while the tour was informative, too much time was spent above the ruins which left no time to actually see the caves. If done again, this should be done as a special event with more time. Very few people took food on the tour in their aprons.
· June 23 legislative updates:  Open Book confirmed as host and Coffee Gallery will cater. Senators Scott Dibble and Linda Higgins and Reps Marion Green and Bobby Champion have confirmed. Diane has a back up speaker confirmed if special session is called, though Scott Dibble suggested this would not happen until after our meeting.
· Ideas for member Meetings in September and October – Susan suggested Mississippi Watershed Management Organization since Excelen Research was working on a grant with them and outreach to area is part of the grant requirements. Metro Blooms was suggested as a panel participant for that type of presentation. Diane noted that James Scott had asked for information about hosting a luncheon. Wendy Holmes, Senior VP at Artspace, who has agreed to be the back up speaker for this month’s lunch, should be approached regarding her presentation for developing the property on Washington and Chicago Avenues. Diane will work on these over the summer board break.
Façade Improvement Admin Grant Update

Per Christine’s submitted email report no more applications have been submitted. Catholic Charities is working with EPNI on the design of their facade improvement plan. They hope to have new bids and an updated grant application soon. Board agreed to handle any application reviews and approvals via email as they came in over the summer. Allied Parking is considering applying. A new Deadline for the next applications received was set for July 31st. Diane will notify Christine and update website.

Neighborhood Updates
Downtown Minneapolis Neighborhood Association 
Carletta told board she would send her updates to them via email following the meeting. She elaborated
· A reminder that the DMNA is soliciting ideas for upcoming 2011 “festivals and special events” to fund that meet the NCEC’s Community Participation Program guidelines.  Many great ideas were discussed (e.g.:  Aquatennial Torchlight Parade, MRP’s walking and boat tours, Mill City Farmers Market musical events and cooking lessons, National Night Out, Northern Spark, Red White and Boom fireworks) at this past Tuesday’s board meeting but specifics from each organization still need to be obtained in order to give final approval.  Please forward your suggestions to Carletta at your earliest opportunity. http://www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us/ncr/docs/2011CPPGuidelinesfinal3.pdf 

· The Minneapolis Park and Recreation Board, along with the Minneapolis Riverfront Development Initiative (the successor of the Minneapolis Riverfront Design Competition) design team TLK/KVA, are seeking community input on RiverFIRST, a visionary proposal for parks-based revitalization of the Upper Riverfront.  The public is invited to meet with the designers — Sheila Kennedy and Frano Violich of Kennedy & Violich Architecture and Tom Leader of Tom Leader Studio — on Wednesday, May 25th, 7-9 p.m. at MPRB headquarters, 2117 West River Road.  Also presenting will be Mary deLaittre, MR|DI Project Manager.

· The Minneapolis Riverfront Partnership is networking with the St. Paul Riverfront Corporation http://www.riverfrontcorporation.com/ to share and exchange lessons learned on designing and uniting communities along the Mississippi River.  Carletta and other members of the MRP will be attending SPRC’s 17th Annual Great River Gathering this evening, Thursday, May 12th, 5-7 p.m. at St. Paul RiverCenter, to celebrate progress and look to the future of Minnesota’s capital city.  The MRP also recently launched a new logo and website:  www.minneapolisriverfrontpartnership.org.

· The National Park Service, Wilderness Inquiry, and the Mississippi River Fund have invited the MRP and other interested river rats to join them on Tuesday, May 17th, 12:30-3:30 p.m. for the 3rd Annual Urban Wilderness Canoe Adventures (UWCA) Partner Paddle on the Mississippi River with influence leaders and decision-makers to see from the river the North and NE riverfront, network with others interested in this area and let others know about our riverfront vision and current work.  There is no fee, but please RSVP at http://www.wildernessinquiry.org/eventinfo.php?evtid=EVT09002 or call
Kathryn Clingan at 612-676-9424

· 2020 Partners’ next meeting will take place on Tuesday, May 17th, 5 p.m. at the Environmental Services Building.  Topic TBD.

Diane will add DMNA announcement and these other events to Public Notices on the EDC website. She also asked Carletta to submit events throughout the summer break for website notice updates..
Elliot Park Neighborhood, Inc. 

Susan reported on the following 

· EPNI is working on Pitch Packets for use in promoting Economic Development in the DEEP District. She asked how EPNI should publicize the procedure for developers to request the EDC Great Streets Economic Development Report. Since EDC has decided to use the info@edcmpls.org email as the generic address for contacting the board EPNI should use that in their publications. (Requests for printed copies or pdf of the report should be made to that email)
· EPNI is consulting with intern at Excelen regarding design of a Rain Garden. 
· EPNI/Catholic Charities task force has reviewed and suggested changes before resubmitting to EDC.to the Façade Designs originally submitted to EDC for grant consideration.
· EPNI/NCU task force for the NCU 15th and Chicago building design renovations completed their work and the design has successfully gone through Minneapolis One Stop departments so renovations can be made.
Diane is posting special meeting announcements with links to EPNI details on the Public Notice Page of the EDC website and on the EDC calendar.

Marketing Committee 
Tom Hayes sent out press release about contest on 5/31. Diane will send out an email to full list. Scheduled meeting for Thursday June 16th at 2pm to finalize Membership Brochure. Jan will check on availability of Padilla conference room.
Other Business

BAAP update - $4500 check received. Since the date is now January through December no summer committee meeting is needed.
Summer Schedule – at this time the board has decided to return to it’s previous schedule of no meetings in July or August. Business will be conducted via email on an as needed basis.
Recording Board Meetings – A digital recorder has been purchased per the May board meeting but no discussion was conducted at that time regarding the archiving of discussions. Tom Hayes requested the board clarify the use. After a discussion it was agreed that the recorder was for clarification of key points and that after approval of board minutes, all recordings would be erased.
Meeting adjourned at 1:30p.m. (TH/JA)
minutes submitted by Diane Ingram approved as written 9/8/11.
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